April 12, 2011

Chairman Brad Anderson called the Annual meeting to order at 7:36 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall on Tuesday, April 12, 2011.

Board members present were Brad Anderson, Denny Richardson and Jeff Anderson.  Town officials present were Tina Bee and Maureen Manore.  

Also attending were Sally Baecker, Carl Morsbach, Rick McDermott and Mike Roberts.

Minutes were read from the April 2010 Annual meeting.  Mike Roberts made a motion to accept the minutes as read and Rick McDermott seconded it.  The motion carried.

FINANCIAL INSTITUTION:

Denny Richardson made a motion to keep Security Financial Bank as the Town Official Depository and Sally Baecker seconded.  The motion carried.

The Financial Reports for 2010 were handed out.  Sally Baecker made a motion to accept the Financial Report and Mike Roberts seconded.  The motion carried.

PLANNED ROAD CONSTRUCTION

Brad Anderson said that since the Town Board has not conducted a road tour yet, he did not have a list of road projects.  One project that he did know of was to finish Porcupine Road, either reconstruct all of it or pave part.

Mike Roberts said that Goat Back Road needs attention, there are no shoulders left.  He also mentioned that there was ditching being dug by private citizens in the Town right-of way on Anderson Lane.

Tina Bee said that more gravel was needed near Beth Anderson’s on Porcupine Road.

Rick McDermott said that the intersection of County Road N and Boyd Spring Road was dangerous when there was corn planted there.  The corn makes it hard to see on-coming traffic.

He was advised to contact the County Highway Department due to it being a county road.

CITIZENS CONCERNS

Rick McDermott said that he was also concerned that the wild bamboo growing around Boyd Springs Road was getting out of hand.  The Chair said that the was going to be an Invasive Species Awareness Meeting hosted by the Pepin County Land Conservation Department on Wednesday, April 27, at 4:30 p.m.

Sally Baecker said that she thought there were people interested in coordination.  She made a motion to recommend that the Town Board look at bringing in Jay Verhoust to a Town Board meeting to look at insight of coordination.  Mike Roberts seconded.  Four people voted to support this.  

Rick McDermott said that the street signs for Beaver Slide were still missing.  He asked how the brackets holding them came off, since they seem to be facing the wrong way.  He was told that there were set screws that had to loosened.

Mike Roberts gave his evaluation of Town Board decisions for the last year:

· The roads are in great shape

· The November 2010 meeting motion that resulted in no second, rejecting the possibility of discussion, was reprehensible

· The Town Clerk seems to be running the Town instead of the Chair

· The minutes were not accurately reflecting the meetings

· The Town Clerk is also the Plan Commission Chair and that was a conflict of interest

Brad Anderson replied that the Clerk calls him every month to set the agenda.  She suggests items that are annual, monthly, were set at the last Board meeting or have come through her office.  These are either approved or disapproved by the Chair and he adds any other items that he wants on there.

With no further business to discuss brought up, Mike Roberts made a motion to adjourn the Annual meeting and Rick McDermott seconded.

Time 8:40 p.m.

Maureen Manore, Clerk 

